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Bealings School
Sandy Lane

Tel:  01473 622376



Date: 28th January 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,

We would like to share our thoughts on how we can lighten the home-schooling load whilst encouraging learning.

The government has placed enormous expectations on parents, children and schools in terms of working online and we are trying to remain within government guidelines whilst making the situation more manageable for you at home.

 
The government also hopes that learning will reflect the way in which your child learns at school. We know, after much research, that children learn best when they are enthusiastically engaged in activities which have a strong context and are meaningful to the child. It is not the amount of time spent, but the quality of engagement that matters. 
Bearing this in mind we would like to suggest the following:

Seesaw
Teachers will continue to provide daily learning activities related to their mantle of the expert, through which your children will be acquiring skills, concepts and knowledge, as they do in school. However, these daily tasks will be reduced to one or two hours of work per day (depending on the age of the child). 

In addition to this:

Reading
In terms of learning, reading is possibly the most important area. This can be across the day in many different ways, for example your child may be engrossed in a book for half an hour and then later in the morning be busy reading a magazine or a comic, whilst in the afternoon they may enjoy a story with you, before once again returning to their favourite book. The more a person reads, the more reading skills improve, and in turn, writing improves. Some days your child may read (or be read to) more than other days. The important thing is that reading is a pleasure not a chore!
Physical activity
Physical activity is important for mind, body and soul. This may be inspired by the Premier Sport timetable, or in other ways such as playing football in the garden, taking a bike ride, going for a walk etc. We would recommend at least half an hour activity each day. 

Following their own lines of enquiry
If your child becomes bored during the day, this could be a good thing. Having the chance to invent something or to create something, can only happen if you are not constantly bombarded with tasks. It could be inventing a new game, getting into role, building something, playing an instrument, collecting treasures, creating a fictional world. All of this is learning.

If your child becomes engrossed in a non-screen-based activity, this is a good thing. Encourage them to follow their own lines of enquiries, ask questions, make discoveries. If they are passionate about an activity (such as drawing), this is their opportunity to pursue their passion and develop their skills in that area.

In summary, we suggest the following allocation of time each day:
Seesaw activities: 1 to 2 hours (depending on age)

Reading: 1 hour+ (in total, spread throughout the day)

Physical Activity: 30 minutes+

Following their own interests: 30 minutes+

Last time children came back from lockdown, we could see that they had made progress in their learning in all sorts of ways. We are confident that this time will be no different.

We sincerely hope that this will take off some of the pressure that people are experiencing, whilst continuing to enable learning.
Thank you for the great job you are doing. We know how great your children are!

Warmest wishes,

Kelly and Duncan, and the whole Bealings Team.

Bealings School, Sandy Lane, Little Bealings, IP13 6LW

Telephone: 01473 622376 
     Email: bealings_school@yahoo.co.uk
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